Dear Students,

I have been reading with some interest the escalating tone of the postings on the listserv regarding issues of course information. I understand your need for information but I am also cautious about individual frustrations (unavoidable within any institutional context) being used as litmus for the actual needs of a student body. This is why the role of a graduate student representative is vital and has been in place. This individual is available to bring student body needs and even individual frustrations and requirements to the faculty meetings or to venues where direct action can result.

I have been serving as grad adviser for this and next quarter and have been approached by students for help and assistance. I encourage you to contact me directly with your needs and I will do everything possible and reasonable to resolve them and also inform you when I think your expectations are not achievable. In my view, the emails to the listserv and the escalating tone of them, while a good way to vent, may not be the best way to resolve things.

We have three assistant professors on faculty who have been wonderful in their department service but who also need time off to write their own books. As writers we can all understand that. The new department chair inherited a department with several faculty all going on sabbatical at the same time, while not an ideal situation, this is the reality. In addition to that, we are a growing department, hiring new faculty, adjusting to a growing student body and yet we are vastly understaffed administratively. We have one MSO who is severely understaffed and who achieves miracles of administration everyday to hold our department together. Her work includes not only servicing student needs (scheduling classes etc) and faculty (promotions, merits, meetings, schedules, hiring committees etc) but also departmental needs (budgeting etc.). This, I know is not your problem, but it is also not the fault of our administrative support. So I would caution against rash statements about somebody not doing their job. This is simply untrue. Everyone, the Chair, the administrative staff, the faculty and the grad advisers are working really hard to ensure things run effectively and efficiently. Take the case in point of Prof. Winer who though on sabbatical, took the time to respond to some of your needs. 

As a department we are all trying to make things easier for you not the other way around, so I would just ask you to bear all this in mind when making requests. In the meantime, can I ask you to bring things to me directly chris.abani@ucr.edu and I will work towards resolving them?

As we approach the end of the quarter, I wondered if you would like to have a meeting with me, as a group, so we can discuss your concerns and work together to resolve them.

Let me know through you graduate student representative.

Warm wishes

Chris Abani

